

Springfield School

NEWSLETTER 27 - 28th June 2019



SEN SPECIALIST SCHOOL

Welcome to our twenty-seventh edition of our weekly 'admin' newsletter hopefully this will keep you up to date with whole school events and activities.

Dr Ismail's secretary

DR ISMAIL'S SECRETARY'S DETAILS HAVE CHANGED. The contact numbers are as follows:

 01270 278294
 Joanne Sullivan

 01270 278291
 Tania Wynne

 01270 278293
 Sarah Spink

 01270 278292
 Becky Culverhouse

They work Monday to Friday 08.30-17.30
There is an answerphone out of hours also, messages left

There is an answerphone out of hours also, messages after 17.30 will be picked up the next working day.

Dinner Money

As we are approaching the end of term please could parents settle any outstanding dinner money balances before we break up.

Class teachers for next year.

By now parents should have received a text message with their child's teacher next year. If you don't know who your child will have in September please contact the school.

Other Information

Please find attached Summer Activities from Cheshire East Council.

Springfield Choir

I have received the following information below from the Love Music Trust. If you are interested in attending then please contact them directly as it is an out of school activity and not organised by me. Thanks Loraine.

On Sunday 7th July they will be holding the first ever rehearsal of Noteworthy. It will be held at NASAT Church Lawton School between 9:30 am and 11:30 am. This brand new orchestra has been set up specifically for children with additional needs. Participants are not required to have any musical experience to join this orchestra as all training will be provided and even the instrument can be loaned if required. Musical experience is obviously welcomed as well. The aim of this group is to give young people an opportunity to play in an ensemble even if they've not had the chance before. Following this initial rehearsal in July, they will look to put on a rehearsal each half term from September 2019. Whilst the staff will oversee and support musical activities, for those students who require individual support we recommend that parents carers remain in the

This is a very exciting, free opportunity and one not to be missed. All prospective participants must register at https://www.lovemusictrust.com/noteworthy/ ahead of the event.

Whole school Attendance this week - 96.05%

1CW	97.50%	1SR	97.50%	1NP	93.42%	2CS	96.34%
2HY	97.67%	2AP	100.00%	2NJ	97.14%	2AL	97.78%
2HR/KA	100.00%	3AJ	100.00%	3LC	98.75%	3NA	83.75%
ЗНМ	96.67%	3AO	86.67%	3NH	100.00%	4MW	90.00%
6PF	97.14%	6EM	97.14%				

<u>Evidence for Learning</u> - Please log on to your EFL Parent Account to see what activities your child has been up to in class this week. <u>ESchools app</u> – Some parents are having difficulties receiving text messages on the Eschools app. Please make sure any updates are done and push notifications are allowed. Thank you.

Next week at Springfield

Monday 1st July	6EM visit to Tatton Park			
	6PF Supermarket visits			
Stay and Play session (Pre-booking required)				
Tuesday 2 nd July	1CW visit to Crewe and Nantwich Gymnastic club			
	3HM community visits 6PF MMU Grounds visits			
Wednesday 3 rd July	3LC Residential to Llandudno			
Thursday 4 th July	2HRKA Horse riding			
	4MW community visits	Have great week!		
	6EM/6PF Pettypool music festival trip	Lisa Hodgkison		
	Friends of Springfield Summer BBQ	Headteacher		
Friday 5 th July	Stay and Play session (Pre-booking required)			